
April 26, 2017

Greetings, 

I’m writing on behalf of James Hang, an exceptional student that I’ve come to know over his two-years 

of study in the computer programming department of Ridgewater College in Hutchinson, Minnesota. 

My first encounter with James was as a student in my four-credit C#.NET programming class. James 

always turned in his work on time, showed advanced programming skills and was willing to help other 

classmates in writing and debugging their programs.   

James became a work study tutor for the computer department helping dozens of students in their 

struggle to learn computer programming basics.  I’m sure many of my Automation students would not 

have passed their Intro to Programming and C#.NET classes without the encouragement and coaching 

from James. 

James also took the micro-controller class that I taught this last semester.  I used a new book and got 

stuck a couple times not having the right parts on hand to build the Arduino circuit projects. I would 

turn to James who was always able to build the circuits and to make the code work – often in very 

innovative ways combining several programs and reassigning hardware resources.   One project was 

using two Arduino with XBee transceivers to wirelessly control devices across several hundred feet of 

space. 

I would recommend James Hang for your employ or project without hesitation.  My relationship with 

James has been nothing but positive.  

Regards, 

Bob Lea 

Automation/Electronics/Computer Programming Instructor 

Ridgewater College 

2 Century Ave SE 

Hutchinson MN 55350 

320 234-8633 

bob.lea@ridgewater.edu 


